Media Release - Background Paper No.1 - The Report

The Non-Government Report on the Implementation of the Convention on the Rights of the Child in Australia has been the culmination of the contributions of hundreds of advocates and workers and young people across the country.

The Report has been prepared following a two year process which has involved the distribution of discussion papers, consultations in every State and territory, the use of a web-site specifically developed for the process and the contribution of children and young people, academics, organisations that work with children, indigenous and ethnic organisations, churches and charities and workers in schools, early childhood centres, foster and residential care, youth centres and legal centres.

The Report was then written by a team of volunteers, academics and authorities drawing on the material gathered and the issues identified.

The Report compares and evaluates the material provided by the Australian Government in its Report - presented by the then Attorney General Daryl Williams QC to the Chair of the United Nations Committee Professor Jacob Doek from the Netherlands in Geneva on 30 September 2003:

http://www.ag.gov.au/agd/WWW/attorneygeneralHome.nsf/Page/Latest_News_Current_1_October_2003_-_Australia_presents_Report_on_Rights_of_Child
It uses the Concluding Observations of the UN Committee following its last consideration of Australia's implementation of the Convention in 1997 as a guide to the likely concerns of the Committee :
http://www.unhchr.ch/tbs/doc.nsf/0/3d744477ea59fdaf8025653200508bb8?Opendocument
The Report draws heavily on the work of earlier Reports - particularly of those of the Human Rights & Equal Opportunity Commission that draw attention to the plight of children:

http://www.hreoc.gov.au/human_rights/children/seen_and_heard.html
http://www.hreoc.gov.au/human_rights/children_detention/index.html
http://www.hreoc.gov.au/social_justice/stolen_children/index.html
The Report seeks to balance the anger and disillusionment that the consultation process uncovered at the neglect and failures of Government policy and practice in many areas with the need to acknowledge positive developments and to encourage commitment on the part of government and the community sectors to finding solutions and using the Committee's process constructively.

And so the Report makes a number of recommendations (a hundred and five in all) designed to draw on the knowledge and resources that already exist for Australia to improve its care, support and protection for its children. Five key issues have been identified - indigenous children, liberty and identity, protection, participation and process, and coordination. 
This report will be presented to the United Nations Committee on the Rights of the Child in Geneva next week.

The Report is available on the websites of a range of organisations including those responsible for the coordination of its production:

The National Children's and Youth Law Centre

http://www.ncylc.org.au/croc/consultpaper.html
Defence for Children international 
http://www.dci-au.org/html/news.html
UNICEF Australia

http://www.unicef.org.au
A Summary and Key Issues Table is also available on the Centre's website.

Paper versions of the Report are available (for $25) from the Centre. 

Contact ncylc@unsw.edu.au or 02 9398 7488 to ordercopies
